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Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.  Selectmen Andrew and Booman present.  Also present were Sue Reguera and Bill Anderson.

Voted to approve the minutes of March 12, 2012.

Voted to approve M.V. Tax refunds in the amount of $157.50 and R.E. Tax refunds in the amount of $6,034.14.

Voted to approve the expenditure of $509 from the T.H. Revolving Account for fire alarm system repairs.

Received a revised Town Meeting article from the Berlin School Comm., requesting $40,000 for replacement of the boiler rather than $16,000 for repairs.  Received supporting documentation to explain the Planning Board’s request for funds for preparation of the Master Plan.  Reviewed an updated list of Town Meeting articles and a draft warrant.  Noted the need to obtain language for several articles.

Ruth Wheeler and Gretchen Ellis of NBV II in.  Submitted a letter requesting that the Bldg. Insp. stay his enforcement letter regarding the temporary access to the site until after they have the opportunity to meet with the Board of Appeals.  The Board agreed that there would be no objection from them if the Building Inspector decides to stay his enforcement.  Out at 7:20 p.m.

Voted to approve a revised Memorandum of Understanding with Sudbury Valley Trustees to extend the closing date for the Eager property acquisition.

Received notification of a possible increase in the premium for Police & Fire S&A Insurance.  Budget request needs to be adjusted for an additional $200.

Received, from the Town Clerk, a residents’ age list indicating that Virginia Keleher is now the Town’s oldest resident due to the passing of Eleanor Bosselman.  A presentation to be scheduled.

Received, from the Library Trustees, a letter of support for the consolidation of custodian responsibilities.

Approved a revised job description and advertisement for the custodian position and an ad to fill the webmaster position.  To be posted.

Voted to approve Fire Dept. Muster Team car wash fundraisers on 4/7 & 1/14 and on 5/5 & 12.

Voted to appoint Patricia Jackson as an alternate member of the Agricultural Comm.

Received, from the Bicentennial Comm., a request for permission to close various roads and divert traffic on the day of the parade.  A letter to be sent to Bolton Selectmen requesting permission to use Fyre Road.  Voted to approve.

Received, from Sylvia Marble, a check in the amount of $2,500 for the Mabel Marble scholarship.

Received, from the Agricultural Comm., a copies of the Community Garden Rules & Regulations.

Scott Schultz, Bill Thomasino and Arion Mancuso of the Fin. Comm. in. Submitted documentation and updated the Board on the status of the FY13 budget.  Bill Anderson questioned the change in the Data Systems department.  A meeting to be scheduled in two weeks to include Richard Sardell, Ric Plummer, a member of the Fin. Comm. and Mr. Anderson to discuss and clarify the plan.

Mr. Schultz advised that the Fin. Comm. did not approve the Request for a Reserve Fund Transfer for Mun. Bldg. Exp. because the balance of the Reserve Fund is $15,000 and they have been informed by the Fire Dept. of a possible shortage in P/T Wages of $10,000.  The Board agreed to withdraw the request until they look into the possibility of using an intra-departmental transfer. 

Mr. Andrew requested the Fin. Comm.’s support of the article for the acquisition of land for the Town Barn.  Reported on problems with the Transfer Station and South Common sites.  Fin. Comm. out at 8:00 p.m.

Received Charter Communications annual filing of forms.

Received a copy of a letter sent by National Grid to Meadowbrook Village Condo’s in response to a complaint regarding their electrical service.

Received notification of computer network upgrades.

Reviewed miscellaneous correspondence as listed on the agenda for this meeting.

At 8:13 p.m., a motion was made and seconded to enter into executive session to discuss a personnel matter and to then return to Open Session.  Roll call vote taken: Andrew aye, Booman aye.  Returned to Open Session at 8:22 p.m.

Voted to adjourn at 8:22 p.m.

							Respectfully submitted,



							Margaret Sardell, Secretary


